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D e a r M r . P e t r i e

The Tennessee Department of Environment and Conservation (TDEC), Division of Remediation-
Oak Ridge Office, received the subject Field Sampling Plan (FSP) on March 24, 2023. TDEC
offered comments on the draft (D1) FSP and requested resolution in the D2 document. The D2
document under review does not resolve TDEC comments. For example, TDEC recommended
initiating baseline monitoring sooner, but the revised document delays sampling further into
the future, including after the landfill has started accepting waste and discharging wastewater.
This would not be considered by TDEC to be baseline sampling, but instead would be detection
monitoring (for groundwater) and operations monitoring (for surface water). In addition, TDEC
recommended analyzing agreater number of chemicals and radionuclides during the baseline
program, but the revised document reduces the number of analytes. Revisions in the D2 plan
also introduce discrepancies regarding monitoring locations and timing of sampling.

Because the D2 FSP is asecondary document, as defined in Section XXI of the Federal Facility
Agreement (FFA). TDEC approval is not required for DOE to proceed with the work outlined in
the plan. However, although TDEC can collect the recommended data to augment the limited
data set DOE intends to collect to support future decision making, TDEC urges DOE to resolve
comments and implement recommendations in this letter during baseline monitoring and
document those efforts in the Baseline Characterization Report (BCR). To date, DOE has not
conducted ameeting among the FFA parties to discuss and resolve TDECs initial comments.

TDEC continues to recommend initiation of baseline sampling as soon as possible, preferably
before land is disturbed during site preparation and the groundwater field demonstration.


























